
Warrington Rowing Club Competitor Parking – Guidance & Map 

 

All please bring wellies – the track down to and areas around the club are 

muddy due to building work. 

 

Do not park cars on Kingsway Bridge. This will affect the traffic on this main road 

and is unsafe. Parking restrictions may well be in place.  

 

The track section of Howley lane down to the club is badly pot holed and house 

building activity has narrowed this route. Only trailers with towing vehicles, race 

officials / helpers cars should proceed down the track to club at low speed and 

with caution. Any parking must provide sufficient width for emergency services 

to access the club and landing stage at all times. Please do not park vehicles in 

front of the new houses on Howley Lane.  

 

Competitors are requested to park cars at the top tarmacked sections of Howley 

Lane, Holmesfield Road and Farrell Street. Permission has also been granted by 

several businesses at the top of Howley Lane to use their car parks. Faircloughs 

Ltd is one of these businesses. Club helpers will provide guidance on the day. If 

parking on Farrell Street, it is possible to short cut on foot through the housing 

estate to Howley Lane. Other parking options include using Victoria Park and 

walking around the playing fields to Kingsway Bridge. Pedestrian tunnels under 

the bridge, and side paths up to road on west side of bridge give access to club 

without having to cross the busy main road.  

Thanks for your support and compliance. 

Warrington Rowing Club 

Feb’15 

 



Map of Warrington Rowing Club & Parking Options 

 

 

 

 


